
19. ADDITIONAL LIGHTING OF SOCCER TRAINING FIELD AT BARNETT PARK 
 
 The Board considered a report outlining the provision of additional lighting in the soccer 

training area at Barnett Park and seeking the Board’s recommendation or comment to the 
Parks Manager, who has delegated authority to approve the erection of additional training 
lights in this park. 

 
 The Board resolved to recommend to the Parks Manager that the application by Bays United 

Soccer Club to erect a further two training lights on Barnett Park to cater for night training, be 
approved subject to the following conditions:  

 
 1. That the Bays United Soccer Club obtain the necessary resource and planning consents 

before erecting the lights on the park. 
 
 2. That all costs associated with this application and resulting development be paid for by 

the applicant. 
 
 3.  That the construction site be kept in a clean and tidy condition by the applicant or 

contractors at all times. 
 
 4. That, before the poles are erected, they be painted green flax in colour (12B21). 
 
 5. That, before construction commences, the applicant contact the Area Parks Officer at 

Linwood Service Centre to ascertain Council requirements during the construction 
phase of the development.  This is to include the obtaining of all service plans including 
pop up irrigation and drainage layout before work commences on the site. 

 
 6. That a bond of $2,000.00 be paid to the Council (Area Parks Officer, Linwood Service 

Centre) before onsite work commences.  The bond, less any costs incurred by Council, 
will be refunded when the work is completed. 


